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           6 June 2021 

Meeting Called to order by President Fred Beard 1 Jun 21 @ 7:33 pm 

(pledge of allegiance recited) 
  

Guest/Perspective New Members:  None 

 

Secretary Report: Accepted as publishes. 
 

Treasure Report:  May 2021 Treasure Report presented by David.    
 

Treasurer’s Report: March 2021 BANK PETTY CASH 

Balance Forward $6,667.45 $60.00 

Total Income $0.00 $0.00 

Total Expense  $339.31 $0.00 

Ending Balance $6,328.14 $60.00 

 

2021 Proposed Annual Budget was presented and discussed Attachment 1 

 

Tournament Report:  Steve presented the May 21 tournament results:  

 

OH Ivie: 16 participants, 101 fish, total weight 309.14 

 

Open Division:     Ladies Division: 

1st Jeff Mergele        9 Fish,   33.35 lbs 1st Helen Freeman          4 Fish        9.55 lbs 

2nd David Teplicek        7 Fish,   26.62 lbs 2nd N/A 

3rd John McQueen        8 Fish,    25.83 lbs  

 

Big Bass: 

David Teplicek       9.20 lbs 

 

Heavy Team:     Couples Division: 

John McQueen             8 Fish,   25.83 lbs Aubrey Freeman Sr. 6 Fish     19.32 lbs 

Steve Connelley          7 Fish    25.24 lbs Helen Freeman , 4 Fish       9.55 lbs 

Total Weight      15 Fish       51.07 lbs Total Weight  10 Fish      28.87 lbs  

 

Junior Boys Division:     Junior Girls Division:  

None       None 

 

Next tournament: 12 – 13 June 2021, Lake Amistad,  Weigh in Location: Box Canyon.  Weigh 

Time: Saturday @ 4pm & Sunday @ 2pm. 

 



TABC:  State Championship will be held at Falcon Lake 18-19 Sep.  David Glenney reserved lodging for 

the TABC State Tournament.   

 

METRO:  Current information provided is that bids for the hosting of METRO City Championship have 

been sent to Zapata (Falcon) and Del Rio (Amistad).  More information to be provided as this develops.   

 

Old Business: 

 

- Boysville fishing event is held on 15 May 2021 was a success and UCBC was well represented 

thanks to those who volunteered their time.  There 72 Fish were caught and each Kid caught at 
least 1 Fish.  We received a thank you letter from Towne & Country Optimist Club. Reference 

Attachment 2 . 

 

- During the last meeting there was discussion about the increase in the Discussion was held on the 
increase in cost of award plates for monthly winners.  Cost has risen from $4.00 to $10.00 per 

plate and monthly expense has increased to about $100 which is excessive.  David and Dottie 

Glenney has found a new suppler (Crown Trophy) who will make the monthly award plaques for 
$5.50 verses the $10 that Create Trophies has been charging.  A motion was made to change the 

provider, vote held and motion was passed.  Thanks David and Dottie for finding a viable 

solution. 

New Business: 

- Discussion about fundraisers:  It was determined that UCBC will not hold a fundraiser at the 

Connelley Ranch.  But in lieu of the annual fundraiser Walter has donated a Doe & Hog Hunt 
raffle,  details below.  Thanks Walter! 

 

- Hunt will be held at the Vestal Ranch sometime in October and it includes the winner and a guest 

over the weekend.  For additional information, contact Doug Friesenhahn at 210 844-3242. Cost 
per card is $20.  

UPDATE:  The Doe & Hog hunt sales have concluded.  The Winner will be announced in 

the near future – likely at the next UCBC meeting on  6 Jul 21.   

 

Big thanks to Walter and Doug for making this possible.  
 

Announcements:  Fred Beard is available as a back seater if you need a fishing partner.  

 

Meeting Adjourned 8:53 pm 

 

Kris Hunter 

UCBC Secretary 

 

2 Attachments: 

1 - 2021 Annual Budget Forecast 

2 – Towne & Country Optimist Club Letter 



Attachment 1: 

 

 



Attachment 2: 

 


